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The Checklist of North Carolina Birds (J.F. Parnell, Chmn. CBC Records 
Committee, 1978, CBC and N.C. State Museum, p. 36) includes the Vermilion 
Flycatcher (Pyrocephalus rubinus) among the species that probably would warrant 
hypothetical status if the published record contained adequate details for documen-
tation. The Vermilion Flycatcher discussed here was mentioned in American Birds 
(27:43, 1973). 

Gard Otis, Sebastian Patti, and I met Paul DuMont and Robert Ake on the Outer 
Banks of North Carolina the afternoon of 1 October 1972. They told us that they had 
just seen a Vermilion Flycatcher perched on the fence of the waterworks at Nags Head, 
Dare County, N.C. An hour later, the three of us found the bird in the same place. We 
decided it was an immature male because it had red underparts with a mottling of dark 
feathers. The bird flew from its perch several times, and we had ample time to observe it 
at close range through binoculars and spotting scopes. To the best of my knowledge, this 
bird was the first Vermilion Flycatcher found in North Carolina, and there are no 
subsequent published reports. A specimen and several additional sightings have been 
reported from South Carolina (South Carolina Bird Life, 1971, p. 614-615). 
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